
 

 

 

 
 

15-01-21 
Spring 1 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I do hope you and your children are all keeping safe and well! 
 
Well I have to say, this what not the way that I planned to start the new year. I would like to thank 
you for your patience and understanding last week as we adapted and implemented the new educa-
tion provision for your children.  
 
I want to personally thank you all for the support you have shown our Moss Lane Team whilst we 
have made all the changes needed since the 30th December. In everything we have done, we have 
had our children and community at the heart of all our decisions. 
 
As a parent myself, I appreciate how daunting it can be to be responsible for supporting your child 
through remote learning and balancing work commitments. We do feel it is important for your child 
to engage with the remote learning as it will benefit them on their return to school. We know that 
many of you at home have already supported your child to access the remote learning videos and 
lessons which are up and running. If you have any difficulty accessing these resources or any ques-
tions relating to the home learning provision, please contact the teachers via their email addresses.  
 
If you need to contact members of staff please do so via their class emails. Staff are teaching every-
day so will endeavour to respond as soon as they are able to outside of teaching times. If you do 
not get a response within 2 working days then please contact the school office.  
 
If you have an immediate question, please contact the office directly and we will put you in contact 
with the relevant staff member. If you need to speak to myself please email info@moss-
lane.surrey.sch.uk and the office will get a message to me. 
 
We know that the next few weeks will be challenging for everyone. However, whether you child is in 
school because you are a critical key worker or because they are a vulnerable child or whether your 
child is learning at home, the Moss Lane Team are working extremely hard to support every child in 
the best way possible.  
 
In the meantime, if your child is attending our provision in school and is absent through illness or 
because your arrangements have changed, please do report absences in the usual way by calling 
the school office before the start of the school day. For safeguarding reasons we do need to account 
for absences where we are expecting children in school.  
 
Thank for to all the parents who have sent in positive messages. Myself and the staff really appreci-
ate these during these difficult times.  
 
With very best wishes from me and the whole Moss Lane Team.  
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Remote Learning 
Our remote learning is now up and running and is all on the class 
Eschools pages for all those children currently learning from home. 
We want to reassure you again that we know that every family’s 
situation will be different. As such, there is no strict expectation on 
how much of the home learning provided you should complete. 
Above all, we want to ensure that the children’s mental wellbeing 
is supported at this time. For some children, this will be by keeping 
busy with lots of learning activities. For others a more gentle ap-
proach will be necessary.  

You will know best what will meet your child’s needs. There are 2 daily teacher zooms  and  an op-
tional session run by our learning support staff. For most of our sessions, the teacher will demon-
strates a skill or concept. The lesson will then be followed by tasks for children to complete during 
the day.   
 
If you have specific difficulties regarding access to the internet, electronic devices or other resources 
you require to complete home learning, please let us know and your class teacher will work with you 
to find a solution to enable your child to access learning at home.  
 
If possible can you show your child how to mute and unmute themselves during zoom calls. To also  
promote children’s independence, parents don’t have to sit or stay with their child during their class 
teacher zoom calls.  
 

Class up dates 
Whilst we are in lock down class teachers will be updating their eSchools page so please check these 
on a regular basis. They will have pictures and other information about each class on there rather 
than in the newsletter. 

 
A message from Karen Sutton our HSLW and Jo Fulterer our Senco  

We hope you are all staying safe and well. We wanted you all to know that 
the Pastoral Team here at Moss Lane are still here ready to support you 
with any difficulties you and your family may be experiencing during these 
unusual times. We may be able to offer you some advice, put you in touch 
with other professionals who can help you, or help by working with your 
child in school, so please do get in touch with us through the school office if 
you would like talk through any worries or concerns. Sometimes just talk-
ing about things helps.  
Jo Fulterer: senco@moss-lane.surrey.sch.uk 
Karen Sutton: ksutton@moss-lane.surrey.sch.uk  

 
 
Support Links 
If you are struggling to access the internet you can get help via this link  
https://get-help-with-tech.education.gov.uk/about-increasing-mobile-data  
 
Call for Advice Citizen Advice  
Adviceline: 0808 2787 980 (freephone number)   
Open :Monday to Friday 10:00 – 16:00 
 
If you are struggling there is support available 
Samaritans – 116 123  
CALM – 0800 58 58 58  
Young Minds – 0800 018 2138  
 
Lockdown Learning 
The BBC has launched curriculum based TV programmes that will run alongside the BBC Bitesize col-
lection of educational resources, which continue to provide online learning at home for pupils in 
Years 1 to 9, and those studying for GCSEs and Nationals. https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize 

 
 

tel:+448082787980
https://waverleycab.org.uk/if-you-are-struggling-there-is-support-available/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


